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August 20, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for King County Council consideration are two motions approving support for arts and heritage special projects and heritage museum operations through the King County Office of Cultural Resources Special Projects Program and the Heritage Sustained Support Program.  The programs are funded by the Arts and Cultural Development Fund (hotel/motel tax revenues) as authorized by Ordinance 14433.  These motions concur with the recommendations of the King County Arts Commission and the King County Landmarks and Heritage Commission.

Three peer review panels consisting of arts organization directors, generative artists, community arts representatives, historians, anthropologists, heritage museum professionals, and community representatives reviewed 258 applications submitted to the Arts Commission and the Landmarks and Heritage Commission for special projects celebrating artistic innovation and the history and heritage of King County.  These applications included funding requests for over $1.7 million, which will leverage over $8 million in private investments and other community support.  

The Arts Commission recommends funding $390,467 for 108 special projects.  The recommended projects will reach King County residents in every King County Council district. Thousands of citizens, including seniors, youth, disabled and under-served populations, will have the opportunity to experience, appreciate and even participate in scores of unique artistic projects in all disciplines. The high quality, range and scope of these projects, from small to large and rural to urban, are great contributions to the quality of life for King County citizens.  The motion contains a summary of the Arts Special Projects Recommendations (Attachment A.1). 

The Landmarks and Heritage Commission recommends funding of $98,060 for 29 special projects.  Recommended projects will impact thousands of residents and visitors in each King County Council District and increase opportunities for King County youth and citizens to learn about and help preserve the history and heritage of our communities.  The projects will enhance and enrich our awareness of our heritage, preserve a sense of place and community, and insure that King County’s rich past – its landscapes, architecture, archaeology, and the stories of its people – will be preserved for the future. The motion contains a summary of the Heritage Special Projects Recommendations (Attachment A.2).  The motion also contains a financial plan (Attachment D), which incorporates the most recent revenue figures for the hotel/motel tax fund.

Since 2000, the Heritage Sesquicentennial Sustained Support Program has provided operating support for heritage organizations, museums, and preservation and development authorities that preserve irreplaceable heritage resources and interpret them for the education of King County citizens and visitors.  This year the Heritage Sesquicentennial Sustained Support Program received 31 applications, and all are recommended to receive a portion of available funding.  

Total funding being recommended for the heritage sustained support program is $110,123.  The recommended recipient organizations reflect the geographic and cultural diversity of King County and include large, intermediate and small heritage museums and organizations throughout the region.  The motion contains a summary list of the Landmarks and Heritage Commission recommendations (Attachment A, B), and a financial plan (Attachment C), which incorporates the most recent revenue figures for the hotel/motel tax fund.

The individuals and organizations recommended for funding reflect the rich cultural, ethnic and geographic diversity of King County.  I look forward to the positive impact that all of these projects will have in our communities, and I hope that you will join me in supporting this motion.  The King County Council’s earliest consideration will be appreciated.  If you need additional information, please contact Jim Kelly, Manager of the Office of Cultural Resources, at (206) 296-8671.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
David deCourcy, Chief of Staff





Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director





Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee





Monica Clarke, Council Staff





Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


John deChadenedes, Budget Analyst, Office of Budget 


Jim Kelly, Manager, Office of Cultural Resources

